
 
REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

May 17, 2022 
 
 
 
The following is the Committee of the Whole report from the May 17, 2022, meeting.  

Staff Reports 
 F.1 Backyard Composters 

  Resolution No. CW140-22 

  THAT Council approve offering residents a $40 rebate for the 

purchase of a backyard composter;  

 

AND FURTHERMORE THAT 25 rebates per year be available. 

 

 F.2 Dedicating Plan 27N90, Block 21 as part of the Municipal 

Highway System 

  Resolution No. CW141-22 

  THAT Council Direct Staff to prepare a bylaw for the purposes of 

dedicating Block 21 of Plan 27M90 as part of the municipal 

highway system to be known as Saddler Drive.  

 

 F.3 Festival Parades 

  Resolution No. CW142-22 

  THAT Council approve staff working with the Celtfest and Puppets 

Up! Festival Committees to plan safe parade routes for 2022.   

 

 F.4 Age Friendly Wellness Trail 

  Resolution No. CW143-22 

  THAT Council approve installation of a 6-part wellness trail on 

public lands in downtown Almonte;  

 

AND FURTHERMORE, that staff be permitted to work with the 

committee to choose appropriate locations and equipment. 
 

 F.5 Zoning By-law Amendment Z-02-22 - 3232 12th Concession, 

Pakenham North 

  Resolution No. CW144-22 

  THAT Council approve the Zoning By-law Amendment to amend 

the zoning of the lands municipally known as 3232 12th Concession 

12, Pakenham from “Agricultural (A-31) Zone” and Limited Service 

Residential Zone to “Agriculture Special Exception” (A-44). 



 

 F.7 Revision to Seasonal Stands Bylaw 19-48 

  Resolution No. CW147-22 

  THAT Council approve amendments to the Mobile Canteen and 

Seasonal Stands Bylaw 19-48 to reflect the addition of 

Refreshment Cart definitions and provisions; 

 

AND THAT the Fees and Charges Bylaw 21-108 be amended to 

reflect the new Refreshment Cart Rate.  
 

 F.8 2021 Council Remuneration and Expenses 

  THAT Council receive this report for information. 

 

 
 
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
 

 Reviewed by, 

Councillor Jan Maydan, 
Committee of the Whole Chair 

 Jeanne Harfield,  
Clerk 

 


